
  

OUR MISSION 
STATEMENT 

The mission of our church 
is to create a fellowship that celebrates and reflects the presence of 

Christ.  Through worship and spiritual growth we will equip ourselves 
and go forth to share God’s love in word and deed within our community 

FIRST PARISH 
CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH  

United Church of Christ 
180 York Street, York, ME  03909 

Phone: 207-363-3758      
Prayer line: 207-363-6451 

E-mail: office@firstparishyork.org 
 

www.firstparishyork.net 

Welcome Guests! We're glad you're here. You can learn more about us via the brochure 
in the back of the seat in front of you, or at www.firstparishyork.net. 
 
Restrooms: Restrooms are located on the lower level of this building, which is accessed 
by stairs in the foyer. Wheelchair accessible restrooms can be found across the drive in 
Fellowship Hall. For access during the worship service, please see a Deacon.  
 
Nursery Care: Our downstairs nursery is not currently staffed, but you are welcome to 
accompany your child to the nursery at any point during the worship and spend time 
there as a family if you feel that you need to. 
 
Video and Streaming:  We stream our worship services live and archive them on 
www.youtube.com/@firstparishyork. If for privacy reasons you do not wish to have you 
or your children’s faces appear on video, you can sit in pews that are marked on the ends 
with blue tape. Feel free to ask a deacon to show you what those markings look like. 
  
Photos: We regularly take photos for use in media. If you would prefer you or your 
child’s image not be used, please inform a pastor after worship.  
 
Sunday School: Church school will be taking the summer off. During summer worship 
Deacons can provide activity bags for kids, and nursery space is available downstairs if 
your family has need of it at any point. As always children of all ages are welcome in 
worship with us, and baby noises are a source of joy for us all. Please be sure to return 
any activity bags at the end of the service. Sunday School will return in September! 
 

No Matter Who You Are or Where You Are On Life's Journey, 
You Are Welcome Here! 

We covenant with God and with one another as members of First Parish Church to be an 
Open and Affirming Church.  We affirm the dignity and worth of every person created in 
the image of God. We are one body with many members: people of every age, marital 
status, family structure, faith background, physical and mental ability, sexual 
orientation, gender identity and expression, racial and cultural identity, and socio-
economic status. Guided by the Holy Spirit, we invite all into the full life, ministry, and 
sacraments of the church. We honor the guiding principle that discrimination is 
incompatible with Christ's message of unconditional love. 
 
 

 

 

Changed Heart 
   Changed Mind 
Changed Life 

Love in Truth and Action 
180 York Street, York, Maine 03909   w 207-363-3758 
office@firstparishyork.net  w www.firstparishyork.net 

 
 



   
DUET                                                        "A PATRIOTIC MEDLEY"       

Leslie Giammanco and Nathan Cox 
 
SCRIPTURE            Psalm 13    O.T. 457                         Sherry McConnell                
 
SERMON                            “Keep It Real”                     Rev. Eric Dupee                                                                                                  
 
OFFERING OUR GIFTS            "GREAT IS THY FAITHFULNESS"       

Music:  Thomas O. Chisholm/Words:  William M. Runyan 
 

(Please sign and pass the maroon fellowship pads on the center aisle of each pew, look at the 
names as they are passed back and forth and greet one another after the service.) 
 
*DOXOLOGY AND PRAYER OF COMMITMENT  (together)           No. 34      
You are free to sing inclusive lyrics (below) or traditional lyrics (from the hymnal). 
Praise God from whom all blessings flow; Praise God, all creatures here below; 
Praise God above, ye heavenly host; Creator, Christ, and Holy Ghost. Amen.  
 
HOLY COMMUNION  
All are welcome to take Communion. The trays will be passed throughout the 
congregation. We eat the bread at the same time to symbolize our unity, then we drink from 
our cups individually as a symbol of our individual relationships with Christ. 
(We serve grape juice, not wine, and have a pre-sealed option as well as gluten free crackers 
available in the center of the bread trays.)             
               
*CLOSING HYMN                          “THIS IS MY SONG”  (insert) 
 
CLOSING BLESSING AND THREEFOLD AMEN  
                     
POSTLUDE                                     Recessional on “NATIONAL HYMN” 

Arr., Mark Thewes (b. 1954) 
 

We invite the congregation to remain seated in order to enjoy the postlude. 
However, you are welcome to exit the sanctuary at any time. 

 
 

Flowers are given in loving memory of Richard Farnsworth by his family  
and in loving memory of Ronald Parsons by his family. 

 
 

 
 
 
 

SUNDAY, JULY 2, 2023 ~ 10AM WORSHIP 
COMMUNION 

 
*Indicates a time when you are invited to stand if you choose. 
 
PRELUDE              Suite from Fireworks Music              G.F. Handel (1685-1759) 

Overture – The Rejoicing – Bourrée – The Peace 
 

WELCOME AND CALL TO WORSHIP                 Rev. Eric Dupee 
Adapted from Psalm 33 
L: Rejoice in the Lord, O you righteous. 
P: God loves righteousness and justice; the earth is full of God’s steadfast love. 
L: The Lord brings the counsel of the nations to nothing; God frustrates the plans of the 
peoples. 
P: Happy is the nation whose God is the Lord. Come and worship!                                                           
 
CHIMES FOR PRAYER AND MEDITATION  
(Candles will be lit as a sign of Christ’s light in the world.) 
 
GATHERING PRAYER  (together)                 Rev. Pat Smith 
Living God, as you gather us around your table we confess our need of your forgiveness. 
Talk sense to us, so that we may wisely end all prejudices, and we may put a stop to 
cruelty and indifference, which wounds the human family. Help us to change the world by 
changing ourselves as we follow Christ who taught this prayer... 
  
LORD’S PRAYER  (together) 
Our Father, who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name. Thy kingdom come, thy will be 
done on earth, as it is in heaven. Give us this day our daily bread. And forgive us our 
debts, as we forgive our debtors. And lead us not into temptation, but deliver us from evil: 
for thine is the kingdom, and the power, and the glory, forever. Amen. 
 
*OPENING HYMN      “GOD OF THE AGES, WHOSE ALMIGHTY HAND”      No. 728 
 
PASTORAL PRAYER AND PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE 
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
            
 
 

TODAY’S GREETERS:  Greeting you this morning are the Diaconate. 
COFFEE HOUR:  Please join us for coffee in Fellowship Hall after worship.  
WELCOME GUESTS!  We are grateful you joined us in worship today at First Parish Church.  Please fill in 
the “Invitation” card in your pew pocket, especially if you would like to receive our Pastors’ regular email 
devotional messages. Just drop it in the collection plate.  If you have any questions, please introduce 
yourselves to the pastors as you leave the sanctuary or to a member of our Hospitality Team (wearing 
yellow name tags).  Please join us in Fellowship Hall after worship for coffee and refreshments and meet 
our friendly fellow parishioners. 
CHURCH SCHOOL INFO:  All children come into church with your family.  After the Children’s Message, 
children will meet their teachers in the narthex.  PreK-4th grade will be in the lower level classrooms and 
grades 5-8 will be in the second floor classrooms of Fellowship Hall.  After services, parents are asked to 
come to your child’s classroom to meet their teacher and pick up your children.  
NURSERY CARE: is available every Sunday for children under 4 years old in our nursery in the downstairs 
of the church.  Sabrina, Bailey & Linda welcome you and your children. 
COMMUNION SUNDAY: In the UCC we practice open Communion; all are welcome at Christ’s table who 
wish to know Christ’s presence and share in the community of God’s people. If parents would like their 
children to take part in the Sacrament of Holy Communion (held on the first Sunday of every month), you 
will need to coordinate with their Sunday School teachers or Nursery attendants so that you can go and 
retrieve your children at the appropriate time. 
PASTORAL CARE:  For after Parish Office hours or weekend emergency pastoral care, you can reach one of 
the pastors by calling 207-358-9776.  We want to provide care for you always, and in particular we hope 
you will let us know if you or a family member are or will be hospitalized, so we can give you our care.  
York Hospital, if a patient requests, will call us directly.  Due to hospital confidentiality regulations, we will 
know of your hospitalization only if you ask your family member or hospital staff to call us and let us know. 
EXITING THE SANCTUARY IN CASE OF AN EMERGENCY.  The front half of the sanctuary will exit to the 
front of the church through the two side doors.  The back half of the sanctuary will exit to the back of the 
sanctuary and either out the side ramp, or the front doors of the church.  The Deacons will help anyone in 
the lower level of the church exit out the back doors of the lower level. 
 



 
                                                                                                                   
  

Ministers 
All the Members of the Congregation 

Leading Worship Today: 
Rev. Eric Dupee 
Rev. Dan Hollis 

Staff 
Wendell S. Purrington, Director of Music Ministries 

Terrie Ilaria, Music Associate 
First Parish Church Lay Leaders 

John Covino, Moderator 
Kristin Schrimper, Vice Moderator 

Ray Hamlin, Treasurer 
Susan Mancinelli, Clerk 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
THIS WEEK 

 
            Sunday, July 2nd 10am Worship/Communion  
            Monday, July 3rd 8:30am Shake It Up  
            Tuesday, July 4th 8:30am Yoga 
 9am Buildings & Grounds Committee Meeting  
            Wednesday, July 5th 8am Strength Training 
            Thursday, July 6th 8am Zumba  
            Friday, July 7th 8am Aerobics 
            Sunday, July 9th 9:45am Hymn Sing 

 10am Worship-Special Music by Terrie Ilaria and 
Kathy Mason 

  
  
 
  
  
   
   
   
   
   
     
  

  
       
 

Fellowship in Action:  Berry picking on Friday, July 7 at 9am. We will gather as a group in 
front of Fellowship Hall before heading to the farm. We will head back to the church to have 
strawberries with shortcake and whipped cream. Delicious!!  (Each person/family will likely have 
berries to take home for jam making or freezing.)  
Eric and Cathy McCulley  cmcculley74@gmail.com or 978-394-2950 
 
Lowell National Historic Park in Lowell, MA. Boott Cotton Mill tour and Pawtucket Canal 
Boat Tour. All are welcome! Learn about Lowell’s unique industrial history on Friday, August 
18. Carpool from Fellowship Hall at 9am. Explore stories of the workers, engineers, inventors, 
and investors who made Lowell the first successful planned industrial city in the US. Boott Mill 
admission: $6 adults, $4 seniors, $4 students, $3 youth (or National Park Pass) 
https://www.nps.gov/lowe/planyourvisit/boots-cotton-mills-museum.htm 
Learn who dug the canals, laid the stone walls, operated the locks and gates of Lowell’s 
remarkable waterpower system. Pawtucket Canal Boat admission: $13 adults, $11 seniors, $9 
students/youth (or National Park Pass) https://www.nps.gov/lowe/planyourvisit/guidedtours.htm 
We will also have lunch at a local restaurant TBD. To sign up, contact Kathy McQueeney by July 
15, so she can buy advance tickets. kathymcqueeney@hotmail.com or 603.580.1184. 
 
Out to Lunch Bunch:  Interested in going out to lunch after worship with new friends, old 
friends, visitors worhsiping? Great! Someone will be standing with a sign “Out to Lunch Bunch” 
in and around the Narthex after worship on the second Sunday of each month. We will decide on 
a destination at that time. Would love to have you join us. July 9, August 13, September 10 and 
October 8. Information contact Linda Drew 207-351-8141 or p.l.drew79@me.com 
 
Men’s Gathering Barbeque:  Men of First Parish let’s get together for some great food and 
fellowship!  All are welcome. We’d love to know if you plan to attend. 
July 15 at 5pm at the home of Per Jonas, 88 Darcy Road in York.  Wicked good brats, sides, 
vegetarian friendly option.  RSVP Church office at office@firstparishyork.net or 207-363-3758. 
 
Green Tip/News:  Companies are vigorously working on decarbonizing steel production. MIT 
has recently developed a process that leans on electricity rather that burning coal and utilizes 
materials that are usually considered waste. They are hopeful that they will have the capacity to 
disrupt the industry and lead the green steel revolution. A Swedish consortium has delivered the 
first batch of green steel to an automobile manufacturer (Volvo) for truck production.   
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SUMMER BOOK STUDY IN SIX PARTS:  Desmond & Mpho Tutu,  
The Book of Forgiving:  The Fourfold Path for Healing Ourselves 

and Our World 
 Facilitators: Pastor Eric and Linda Bruce. 

Time: Wednesdays, 7 pm - 8 pm, July 12, 19, 26, August 2, 9, 16 
in the Fellowship Hall parlor 

All of us have at times needed both to forgive and be forgiven - whether small, 
everyday harms or real traumas. But the path to forgiveness is not easy, and the 
process unclear. How do we let go of resentment when we have been harmed, at times 
irreparably? How do we forgive and still pursue justice? How do we heal our hearts? 
How do we heal the harm we have caused others? And how do we forgive ourselves? 
Drawing on their memories of reconciliation in post-apartheid South Africa, 
Archbishop Desmond Tutu and his daughter, Rev. Mpho Tutu, offer four concrete 
steps to forgiving and being forgiven. We will be examining, reflecting on, and 
engaging in the practices described in the chapters of the book. We begin with..... a 
teaser: 
Because we’re imperfect beings and because our mistakes lead to negative feelings, it 
is important to learn skills to handle these situations. The title of the skills we’re 
going to be learning about is “The Power of Forgiveness”. Have you experienced the 
healing power of forgiving someone? Of being forgiven?           
Please join us! For more information or questions please contact Linda 
at Bruce.LindaLewis@gmail.com 
Linda has been a summer visitor to First Parish for several years. Her family moved 
full time to York last year and she joined First Parish this February. Linda is a 2016 
graduate of Yale Divinity School and has served in parish ministry in CT and as a 
hospital chaplain in NY and CT. Currently, she is a per diem chaplain at Wentworth-
Douglass Hospital in Dover, NH.  
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